
Report of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to the Council meeting of 11 December 2003 

8. RICCARTON/WIGRAM TRANSPORT AND ROADING COMMITTEE 
 REPORT OF 7 NOVEMBER 2003 MEETING 
 
 The Board considered the report of the Transport and Roading Committee meeting of Friday 

7 November 2003. 
 
 The Committee received reports on the City Streets Kerb and Channel Replacement Prioritisation 

Process, and the proposed changes to speed limits. 
 
 The Committee agreed to circulate a proposal to place a pedestrian island on Waterloo Road, on the 

road frontage outside Hornby High School. 
 
 A request to place no parking restrictions on Chalmers Street was held over as the Committee 

expressed some concerns about this project not being part of a report on the wider implications of the 
Mall extensions and its impact on traffic movements and volumes. 

 
 A request to support the installation of a school patrol at Gilberthorpe School was also discussed.  The 

Board’s recommendation regarding this request is recorded in clause 1 of this report. 
 
 The Board decided to advise the Sustainable Transport and Utilities Committee that it supported the 

following projects proceeding to final design, tender and construction: 
 
 - Cashmere Road/Hendersons Road intersection improvements 
 - Springs Road traffic safety improvements 
 
 In respect of the Clyde Road (Riccarton Road to Creyke Road) kerb and channel renewal and traffic 

management project, the Board considered that a further resolution was required (recorded below) but 
agreed that the balance of the work should proceed. 

 
 Accordingly, in respect of Clyde Road, the Board decided: 
 
 1. That approval be granted for the Clyde Road kerb and channel/traffic management project to 

proceed to final design, tender and construction. 
 
 2. That further consideration be given to the possible widening and/or implementation of other 

traffic safety improvement measures in Clyde Road should complaints regarding traffic safety 
and/or accidents in Clyde Road be received in the future. 

 
 3. That parking options for the northern side of Clyde Road, between Kirkwood Avenue and 

Okeover Stream, be developed for the next Transport and Roading Committee meeting. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


